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Overview

Approximately 13 people attended the regularly scheduled NSIA meeting.  Kirk Jones reviewed the alternatives being studied in the Draft EIS, described the revised project schedule, and described analysis showing projected traffic distribution across all Magnolia bridges in 2030.  He explained that the Magnolia Bridge team is currently preparing discipline reports, which will be incorporated into the Draft EIS.  The draft is due to be released in the late summer or early fall of 2004, and a decision will be made on the selected alternative in mid-2005 upon completion of the Final EIS.  Kirk said that the earliest construction could start is 2008, if funds are available.

Questions/Comments

· Please do not use the word “just” when referring to the cold storage building that could be impacted by Alternative D.  Whoever owns the building does not think of it as “just a cold storage building.”

· Is the north part of Alternative H the easiest and cheapest to build?  It has a good amount of structure, which is costly, but few detour issues that drive up the cost.
· Is the north part of Alternative H less earthquake prone than the south part of that alternative?  That is correct – it is less prone to liquefaction.
· The full build out assumptions would look very different depending if the Port builds condos or industrial development.  The project’s full build-out assumptions take into account what is allowable under current zoning.
· Could the north part of Alternative H handle all of the traffic, without the southern part?  No – it could not handle the traffic volumes and it has traffic dispersal issues into Magnolia.
· Is the overall traffic coming from Magnolia expected to increase?  What is driving that?  The current projection is for Magnolia to grow by 1% per year.
· What will these alternatives cost?  The range is $100 million.
· Have you identified where the $100 million would come from?  A cost estimate will be prepared in approximately 6 months.
· It is hard to commit to a project, and to offer comment on a project, if it is up in the air whether it will be funded, or even built.

· Was Alternative D proposed because of shoreline issues?  Why move the bridge 500-feet to the north?  It is one of the City’s policies to move roadways away from shoreline areas.
· How will an alternative be chosen?

· Which alternative does the City prefer?  It does not have a preferred alternative.  They all have their pros and cons.
· I do not see Alternative H ever being built.  Residents are reluctant to accept more traffic into their neighborhoods.

Briefing Materials

· 4 Alternatives

· 2030 PM Peak Hour Traffic

· Project Schedule
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